/

7R T

Phili ine Republic of the Philippines
pp Department of Labor and Employment J
Overseas BFO Building, Ortigas Avenue cor. EDSA, Mandaluyong City 1SﬁﬁiPP?NE OVERschs @«E MIS:]WN
Employment Website: . .gov.ph E-mail: info@poea.gov.ph ! ik B, '
Administration H;Iiﬁ:a‘i: %ﬂ?ﬁi,gé);&—ﬁ% I !I P‘i‘f{l’" ﬁg’@%amﬂﬁgk
21 27 2020
ADVISORY No. 44 R e J_Iifll.\YJE ‘
Remies gl Q2L 3Y: J&:& TIME:G /20 #m

All Filipino Seafarers from the Philippine Ports
Inbound for China Required to Undergo Nucleic Acid Testing for COVID-19

The Embassy of the People’s Republic of China in the Philippines informs all
concerned Filipino Seafarers who are entering China from Philippine ports to take nucleic acid
tests for COVID-19, to be conducted by institutions designated by the Chinese Embassy,
beginning 24 September 2020.

After taking the nucleic acid tests, the seafarers are to undergo strict quarantine
measures as strongly recommended by the Chinese Embassy to ensure the safety of the
concerned seafarers and to ensure a significant drop in the number of positive cases of
Filipino Seafarers arriving in the ports of China.

It is also advised that prior to the embarkation of the seafarers, the licensed manning
agencies concerned must furnish the Embassy of China in the Philippines the results of the
COVID-19 test of their respective seafarers.

The full text of the Notification from the Embassy detailng The procedures for China-
bound foreign passengers to obtain their Certified Health Declaration Form can be accessed
at:

http:// ph.china-embassy.org/eng/sedt/t1821811.htm )

The list of COVID-19 Testing Laboratories may be downloaded from the official
website of the Embassy of China in the Philippines:

http:// ph.china-embassv.org /chn/lsfw/t1802803.htm

The licensed manning agencies and their employers are further advised that the
COVID-19 tests shall be at no cost to the seafarers.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.

RNARD P. OLALIA
Administrator
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“Notification on Requiring China-bound Passengers to Obtain COVID-19 Negative Certificates before
Boarding” dated 2020/10/02
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